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Minutes of Parent Council Meeting
Monday, 8 October 2018
Present

David McKean (DM)


Parent Council Member (Chair)

Des McGuire (DMcG)


Parent Council Member (Vice Chair)

Patricia Dobson (PD)


Parent Council Member (Treasurer)
Andrew Carse (AC)


Parent Council Member

Anne Marie Balmer (AMB)
Parent Council Member (joint)

Maria McKinney (MMcK)
Parent Council Member (joint)

Julie Ionta  (JI)



Clerk to the Parent Council

Frances Blair (FB)


Church Representative

Mr Bourke (MrB)
Head Teacher

Margo Brennen (MB)


Community Representative 

Apologies
Bridie Gibb (BG)


Staff Representative
Paul Coleman (PCol)


Parent Council Member
	
Agenda
	Action

	
	

	1
	Opening prayer / Welcome / Apologies
The meeting was opened with the school prayer.  DM welcomed Mr Bourke to the meeting.

	

	2
	Approval of Minutes 3 September 2018
Minutes were approved.  


	

	3
	Review of Activity Tracker
Please see attached.
	

	4
	Head Teacher Report
Mr Bourke confirmed that from the eight candidates who applied for the post of DHT three have been selected for interview, all candidates have DHT experience in the upper school.  The proposed interview date is 24th October and the panel has been confirmed.  Candidates will have a walk-round of the school on 10th October.  There is now planned industrial action for 24th October and it is unclear at the moment if the interviews will be able to go ahead on that date but BB has confidence that there will be a solution.  BB also hoped to have timely confirmation on what is happening from Maureen McKenna to be able to advise parents.
Preparations have been going well for Mrs Balloch’s Retirement Mass, which takes place on Tuesday, 9th October 2018.  DMcG to represent PC at mass.
There has been a big push on not dropping litter in the school and some improvement has been seen.

Mr Bourke advised that due to a staff absence cover is needed in the upper school, this has now been filled by supply teachers known to the school.

Mr Bourke has had discussions with the DHT for first year at Holyrood regarding transition from P7 to Holyrood Secondary and the Bridging the Gap Programme.  Due to staffing shortages at Holyrood last year the programme wasn’t able to be used to it’s full potential and it is hoped that there will be a re-emergence of Bridging the Gap this academic year. 


	

	5
	Finance Report
PD advised that there was nothing to report.  BB asked the cost of the let in the school and PD advised that the cost is £9.40 for the use of the meeting room for two hours.  BB advised that Fr. Peter had offered the use of the upper meeting room in the Church Hall for future PC meetings.  It was agreed that if the meeting room is free this would be a good place to hold PC meetings.  Mr Bourke will confirm availability with Fr. Peter.

	BB


	6
6.1
6.2
6.3
6.4
6.5

6.6

	Communication
Incoming Comms – All circulated. 
Training and Networking

AMB and DR are attending the Recruitment and Training course this month.
The next meeting of the Glasgow City Parent Group takes place on 13 November and DM encouraged people to attend.  DM advised that the closing date for lay members to act in School Inspections has now passed.  There was some discussion around the increase in number of school inspections and BB mentioned that St. Fillan’s are due an inspection at some point.
Newsletter – Plans for Newsletter to be issued before the end of the year.  Topics suggested are:
· PC involvement in HT interview process

· Interview with Mr Bourke

· Heating System

· Traffic

· Funding - playground
Holyrood PC 
Raising attainment – Holyrood doing reasonably well compared to Glasgow but below the Scottish average for results.  Results are improving.
Improvements to security at the main entrance is on-going. 

There were discussion at the meeting regarding levels of support for pupils and engagement with pupils.

Renewal of Licence for website – carry forward to next meeting.  BG to follow up.
PTA Update – Plans are in place for taking orders for Calendars and Christmas Raffle donations at Parent’s Night in November.  Some members are looking into the possibility of a Christmas Fair.  Family Night will still go ahead but at a later date.  Christmas Parties have been arranged and DM has agreed to be Santa at the P1 and P2 party.

	     ALL



	7
7.1

7.2
7.3
	Any other business

School Bullying Policy
Mr Bourke provided a copy of the School Bullying Policy.  It was noted that the Community Police speak to the children about cyber bullying and the dangers involved.  All classes have lessons on internet safety and there are special assemblies given to cyber bullying.  The school create a culture where bullying is not accepted and bullying is constantly re-visited within the school.  MB said that the Catholic ethos in the school of being loving, caring and respectful helps with anti-bullying.  Mr Bourke spoke of the success of using the Kingston Process, which follows seven steps to help prevent bullying behaviour. 

Review of PC Constitution
DM suggested that a sub-committee be set up to review the constitution of the PC.  So far the sub-group is made up of DM and TD.
Presentation of Gifts
It was the pleasure of the Parent Council to present Elizabeth Stewart and Monica McNulty with a small gift to say thank you for the work they have given to the Parent Council.  Liz has been clerk to the council for nearly 15 years and Monica has been Church Representative for 15 years.

	

	
	Next meeting – Monday, 19 November 2018, 6.30pm – location to be confirmed.
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